From: Chambers - Hatcher VP

**Sent:** Wednesday, 28 February 2018 1:00 PM **To:** 'HERVERT, Louise'; 'CARAPELLUCCI, Flora'

**Subject:** RE: AM2014/286 - Supported Employment Services Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Ms Carapellucci,

Re: AM2014/286 - Supported Employment Services Award 2010

I refer to your attached letter.

The Commission grants your extension until **5.00pm Friday 9 March 2018** to file the Department of Social Services' response.

Kind regards,

## **Helen Hamberger**

Associate to Vice President Hatcher

## **Fair Work Commission**

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990

chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10 Tower Terrace 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

From: HERVERT, Louise [mailto:Louise.HERVERT@dss.gov.au] On Behalf Of CARAPELLUCCI, Flora

Sent: Tuesday, 27 February 2018 5:01 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP

**Subject:** AM2014/286 – Supported Employment Services Award 2010 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Vice President Hatcher

Please see the attached letter in regards to the February hearings for the four yearly review the *Supported Employment Services Award 2010*.

Regards,

## Flora Carapellucci

**Group Manager** 

Disability, Employment and Carers Group

Department of Social Services

P: 02 6146 3730 | M: 0412 581 130 | E: flora.carapellucci@dss.gov.au

DSS acknowledges the traditional owners of country throughout Australia, and their continuing connection to land, sea and community. We pay our respects to them and their cultures, and to elders both past and present.

Vice President Hatcher Fair Work Commission Level 10, Terrace Tower EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011

Email: amod@fwc.gov.au

Dear Vice President Hatcher

## Concerning matter AM2014/286 Supported Employment Services Award 2010

On 16 February 2018, during hearings for the four yearly review of *Supported Employment Services Award 2010*, the Full Bench of the Fair Work Commission asked the Department of Social Services (the Department) five questions. These questions were taken on notice. The Department undertook to provide a written response by Friday 2 March 2018.

The Department requests an additional seven days, until 9 March 2018, to provide its response. The additional time will ensure the Department has the opportunity to consult with the Minister for Social Services, the Hon Dan Tehan MP and with other relevant Australian Government agencies before providing its response to the Commission.

Yours sincerely

Flora Carapellucci

Group Manager

Disability, Employment and Carers Group

From Carajer

27 February 2018